
Speech by CS at opening ceremony of
UBS Mega Art Project: World’s Largest
Colouring Book (English only) (with
photos/video)

     Following is the speech by the Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr
Matthew Cheung Kin-chung, at the opening ceremony of the UBS Mega Art
Project: World's Largest Colouring Book today (October 12):
 
Amy (Chairman and Head of Greater China of UBS Wealth Management and Country
Head of UBS Hong Kong Branch, Ms Amy Lo), Margaret (Chairman of the Po Leung
Kuk, Dr Margaret Choi), John (adjudicator of Guinness World Records Mr John
Garland), ladies and gentlemen, children, lovers of art, 

     Good afternoon. First and foremost, I would like to express my warmest
gratitude to UBS for organising this UBS Mega Art Project: World's Largest
Colouring Book.

     UBS is Art Basel's global partner and has long been a staunch supporter
of art development in Hong Kong and of the places across the globe. This
time, UBS made a good breakthrough in showcasing the creativity of Hong Kong
children through paper and crayons under the theme of "Future Hong Kong:
imagining tomorrow's Hong Kong today". What is more exciting is that the mega
art project may turn out to be the largest colouring book in the world.

     Of course, this record-making project cannot be made possible without
the hard work of the star artists – seven talented primary school children
between the ages of 8 and 12. They have put in a lot of thought and time as
well as boxes of crayons into creating this 14-metre work of art filled with
fun and bright memories. But they were not alone. They had the sterling
support of a 500-strong troop from Po Leung Kuk schools to take part in the
colouring of the book. I am sure that they had a great time together
colouring and thinking about tomorrow's Hong Kong during the process.

     Children's growth and development rank high on the policy areas of the
current-term Hong Kong Special Administrative Region Government. We firmly
believe that talent, in particular our future generations, are the most
important element for Hong Kong's development. And education is the key to
nurturing them. Government expenditure on education is therefore the most
meaningful investment for our future.

     Since assuming office last year, we have introduced a package of
measures that cover education, manpower, funding and hardware, to improve the
quality of education. The total education expenditure of the current
financial year has been significantly increased by 28.4 per cent and the
Government has also reserved HK$3.4 billion recurrent provision for
educational use which fully reflects our long-term commitment in education.
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In fact, in the Policy Address announced just 48 hours ago (October 10), the
Chief Executive made it quite clear that education would continue to be the
very important priority area for the entire government. We will boost
education, for example, by introducing at one go an all-graduate teaching
force in all public sector schools in Hong Kong as well as providing a life-
wide learning grant of $900 million recurrent expenditure for all public
sector schools in Hong Kong.

     We have also set up an ongoing, action-oriented and high-level
Commission on Children under my chairmanship with cross-bureau and
departmental representation to engage the children concern groups in
addressing issues that children aged 14 and under may face while growing up.
We create strategies and priorities and work to move them into the
Government's policy agenda on children.

     In fact, this year's Policy Address announced by the Chief Executive two
days ago has introduced new measures to strengthen our efforts in ensuring
children's healthy growth and development specifically, the Government will
launch a pilot scheme in the 2018/19 school year to provide social work
services in phases for about 150 000 pre-primary children and their families.
We will also set up five specialised co-parenting support centres to provide
support to children of separated/divorced families. There are just some of
the new measures.

     We are determined to make a difference for our children and Hong Kong's
future, and I am confident that Hong Kong's future will look as bright as the
great big beautiful colouring book today. 

     Ladies and gentlemen, children, I know you can't wait to hear now from
the Guinness World Records' official adjudicator present here today to tell
us whether this is, indeed, the biggest colouring book the world has ever
known. Thank you.
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Effective Exchange Rate Index

     The effective exchange rate index for the Hong Kong dollar on Friday,
October 12, 2018 is 105.2 (down 0.3 against yesterday's index).

Nine beaches to reopen

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD) announced today
(October 12) that nine beaches will reopen on the following dates:

To reopen on October 13 (Saturday)

Tuen Mun District:
Butterfly Beach
Castle Peak Beach
Kadoorie Beach
Cafeteria Old Beach
Cafeteria New Beach
Golden Beach

Tsuen Wan District:
Hoi Mei Wan Beach
Approach Beach

To reopen on October 16 (Tuesday)

Southern District:
Repulse Bay Beach

     These beaches were temporarily closed earlier for clearance of debris
and fallen trees as well as repairs of shark prevention nets and beach
facilities after the typhoon.

     Meanwhile, other gazetted beaches in Southern, Tsuen Wan, Islands and
Sai Kung Districts, including Deep Water Bay Beach which is normally open all
year round, will remain closed until further notice as much longer time is
needed for repairing beach facilities and damaged shark prevention nets or
clearing debris due to the severe damage brought about by the typhoon
earlier. Red flags have been hoisted at these beaches.
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     The LCSD reminds members of the public not to go to the beaches that are
temporarily closed, and not to swim or participate in other activities at
those beaches for the sake of safety.

Tender period extended for Inter-
reservoirs Transfer Scheme – Water
Tunnel between Kowloon Byewash
Reservoir and Lower Shing Mun
Reservoir

     The Drainage Services Department (DSD) today (October 12) announced that
in response to requests from interested tenderers, the tender period for the
contract for Inter-reservoirs Transfer Scheme – Water Tunnel between Kowloon
Byewash Reservoir and Lower Shing Mun Reservoir has been extended to noon on
November 9.

     The DSD invited tenders for the contract on August 17. The original
tender period was scheduled to expire at noon on October 26.

     The extension of the tender period was gazetted today. Details of the
tender notice are available at the DSD's website
(www.dsd.gov.hk/EN/Tender_Notices/Current_Tenders/index.html).

Auction of traditional vehicle
registration marks to be held on
November 3

     The Transport Department today (October 12) announced that the auction
of traditional vehicle registration marks will be held on November 3
(Saturday), in Meeting Room S421, L4, Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition
Centre, Wan Chai.
 
     "A total of 300 vehicle registration marks will be put up for public
auction. The list of marks has been posted on the department's website,
www.td.gov.hk," a department spokesman said.
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     Applicants who have paid a deposit of $1,000 to reserve a mark for
auction should also participate in the bidding (including the first bid at
the reserve price of $1,000). Otherwise, the mark may be sold to another
bidder at the reserve price.
 
     People who wish to participate in the bidding at the auction should take
note of the following important points:
 
(a) Successful bidders are required to produce the following documents for
completion of registration and payment procedures immediately after the
successful bidding:
(1) the identity document of the successful bidder;
(2) the identity document of the purchaser if it is different from the
successful bidder;
(3) a copy of the Certificate of Incorporation if the purchaser is a body
corporate; and
(4) a crossed cheque made payable to "The Government of the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region" or "The Government of the HKSAR". (For an auctioned
mark paid for by cheque, the first three working days after the date of
auction will be required for cheque clearance confirmation before processing
of the application for mark assignment can be completed.) Successful bidders
can also pay through the Easy Pay System (EPS). Payment by post-dated
cheques, cash or other methods will not be accepted.
 
(b) Purchasers must make payment of the purchase price through EPS or by
crossed cheque and complete the Memorandum of Sale of Registration Mark
immediately after the bidding. Subsequent alteration of the particulars in
the memorandum will not be permitted.
 
(c) A vehicle registration mark can only be assigned to a motor vehicle which
is registered in the name of the purchaser. The Certificate of Incorporation
must be produced immediately by the purchaser if a vehicle registration mark
purchased is to be registered under the name of a body corporate.
 
(d) Special registration marks are non-transferable. Where the ownership of a
motor vehicle with a special registration mark is transferred, the allocation
of the special registration mark shall be cancelled.
 
(e) The purchaser shall, within 12 months after the date of auction, apply to
the Commissioner for Transport for the registration mark to be assigned to a
motor vehicle registered in the name of the purchaser. If the purchaser fails
to assign the registration mark within 12 months, allocation of the mark will
be cancelled and arranged for re-allocation in accordance with the statutory
provision without prior notice to the purchaser.
 
     For other auction details, please refer to the Guidance Notes – Auction
of Vehicle Registration Marks, which can be downloaded from the department's
website, www.td.gov.hk.
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